STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD

APRIL 11, 1012

I.  Attendance.  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:10 p.m., April 11, 2012 at the StoneBridge Swim and Tennis facility.  The following Directors, officers, and guests were present: 


a.  Clay Crenshaw, President 


b.  Randy Hall, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Treasurer


d.  Kay Cason, Director


e.  Jamie Howell, Director


f.  Jason Smith,  Swim and Tennis


g.  John Thomas, Swim and Tennis General Manager

The following Directors/officers were not present:


a.  G. B. Cazes, Director


b.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority

There were no guests at this meeting.

II.  Election of SCA Board of Directors Officers for 2012 - 13.  The first order of business was the election of officers to serve for the ensuing 12 month period.  New following Directors were elected to the office by acclamation.  


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer 

Upon completion of the election, Randy expressed the Board's thanks to outgoing Directors Patrick Hemmings and Debbie Angelo for the superb job they did while serving the residents of StoneBridge and gave special thanks to Clay Crenshaw for the extremely capable leadership and wisdom that characterized his work as the Board's president during the 2010 - 2011 term.  Newly-elected Directors Jamie Howell and Kay Cason were welcomed to the Board and recognized for their willingness to serve.

II.  S&T Reports.



(1).  Jason and Matt described and discussed the anticipated need for re-plastering the swimming pool and the Board recognized the need to identify or "earmark" funds for this project well in advance due to its anticipated cost.  Kay volunteered to obtain another job/bid proposal from a  Texas-based contractor she is familiar with and the Board agreed to postpone further action until this proposal is available for its consideration along with bids previously obtained.

            (2).  The Board approved funding for upgrading and expanding the number of automatic locks used on S & T doors for which controlled access is desired.  The expanded system will control entry to 3 doors and will record basic data each time an entry "swipe" occurs.  The Board determined that each eligible member and non-member family shall receive two access cards at no cost and that additional cards may be obtained for authorized users at a cost of twenty dollars per card.  Replacement cards will be provided for the same twenty dollar fee.  



(3).  Jason stated that eleven of fifteen summer hires have been identified and two of the four remaining employees must be WSI-qualified.



(4).  Opening for the 2012 summer season will begin on the Thursday or Friday before Memorial Day.  The exact date will be determined at a later time.



(5).  A comprehensive list of non-resident members is to be compiled prior to the season opening date for use by John and his employees in identifying those eligible to use S & T facilities and participate in S & T programs.  Jason, Matt, and John will collaborate in compiling the list.



(6).  The Board discussed the status of the point-of-sale system in use by S & T and how best to employ the system to accurately bill for each transaction.  Hardware limitations were addressed as was the possibility of using the same computer for the point-of-sale system and the soon-to-be-installed access control system.  The goal is to accurately record and bill for each purchase made by S & T users and to maximize revenue from S & T operations during the 2012 season.  



(7).  The Board discussed the requirement for having a working employee handbook in place before summer hires come on-board for the 2012 season.  G.B. and John are modifying a draft handbook provided by G.B. and will present their product to the Board at its next regular monthly meeting.



(8).  Jamie Howell agreed to serve as primary point-of-contact and liaison between the Board and the S & T General Manager as Jason completes his oversight of the S & T program soon after the start of the 2012 summer operating season.  

III.  Covenant Violation Report.  Randy talked about the covenant violation notices that were sent out since the March meeting and described for the new Directors how violations have been addressed in the past.  Kay agreed to take the point on identifying and addressing covenant violations going forward and Directors were encouraged to take an active part in assisting Kay with this important function.

IV.  Architectural Review Authority Report.  There was no formal report this month.  The members discussed past activities and efforts to obtain the same status and operational advantage for StoneBridge as those enjoyed by similar "gated" communities and addressed how best to proceed in the future.  

V.  Grounds Maintenance Report.  Matt discussed several projects, including the need to repair or replace the subdivision's north fence and emphasized the need to identify and reserve funding for the larger, more expensive projects.  The Board reiterated its position that the SCA avoid taking-on additional debt to fund grounds maintenance projects/programs at this time.  Matt will be working with Garrett Mathews to determine how best to replant areas affected by last summer's drought/heat wave.  

VI.  Pond and Irrigation Report.  Randy described the status of the SCA-controlled ponds, water wells, and water interests.  Spraying of alligator weed has already begun and will continue through the summer as needed.  

VII.  Financial Report.  Matt presented updated financial reports and was recognized by the Board for all of the work he has done during his first year in office to bring the SCA's financial architecture into line with widely recognized and accepted standards.  Under his guidance, the processes and procedures for collecting, accounting for, and managing funds has matured into a financial system that meets the high expectations of StoneBridge residents and the SCA.  Matt described his efforts to maximize collection of fees and assessments and provided a current list of delinquents.  The Board voted unanimously to consolidate its debt instruments in order to pay John Good the amount owed him as a result of the acquisition of the S & T facility.  The total remaining debt will be consolidated in a note that will be carried by Citizen's National Bank at a favorable 5% rate. 

VIII.  Miscellaneous Business.  



(1).  In response to requests by building contractors who own numerous unimproved lots in the subdivision to be exempted from payment of the annual S & T dues assessment of $420 for their lots, the Board discussed options that would be both fair to these individuals and continue to meet the funding needs of the S & T program.  It was decided to table further discussion of this issue until more information can be collected.  



(2).  The Board discussed the removal or modification of the numerous "stamped concrete" traffic islands located in the subdivision.  Several residents have opined that the islands are both hazardous to traffic and unsightly.  The Board agreed to continue to pursue this issue and to identify ways to either eliminate the islands in question or to improve their appearance. 



(3).  The Board discussed a trespassing incident at a StoneBridge residence that involved a minor child of another resident.  The discussion involved the viability of establishing a Neighborhood Watch program in StoneBridge.



(4).  The Board asked Clay to continue to work with the Holder family and estate manager to facilitate a Board-approved estate sale to be held at the Holder residence on StoneBridge Blvd.  The Board determined that the unique nature of the request for Board support of the sale by the Holder family/estate executor merited its approval provided several criteria designed to limit the impact of the event on residents are met.   

IX.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. with no date set for the May meeting.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

